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Principal's Message 
Kia ora e te Whānau. 
  My thanks to those that attended last night's talk from Rob Cope on
Cyber Safety and keeping our kids safe online. The Kāhui Ako was
thrilled to have approximately 250 parents and caregivers turn up to
engage with this kaupapa. 
  What I took away from the evening as a parent was my need to be
engaging with the online activities of my children. To be talking to
them about their online experiences that when we look at the
statistics are likely to involve some very unsafe and predatory
behaviours. It also reminded me that adolescent brains need our
support, guidance, and boundaries when it comes to the perils of
social media, online behaviour, and things like the proliferation of
pornography and harmful internet content. The challenge is to
disconnect to reconnect with our children so that as parents we can
assist in keeping them safe. 
  Free dental care! Yes, we are about the have the Dental Clinic bus
return to Naenae College - probably early next term. This is a
wonderful opportunity for students and families, that's right, AND
FAMILIES, to access dental care. For those meeting the criteria, this
will be free. Dental health is such an important aspect of overall well-
being and so important for ongoing health that I urge you to keep an
eye on this opportunity. 
  Violence and drug use have been in the media recently and we are
not immune from it. In our post-COVID environment, we especially
need to exercise our value of manaakitanga when feelings of
frustration develop. We want our community to be free of verbal and
physical violence and have good support for those feeling
overwhelmed. Emotional regulation is a vital skill to develop. 
  I remind you that next week we have Academic Conferencing and a
PPTA strike day on Thursday. While the school will be open for
instruction, our Special Needs Unit will be closed and only a handful
of staff will be on-site to supervise any students who do attend. I
know this disruption is inconvenient but I support a better outcome
for teacher pay and conditions negotiation. Great teachers do vital
work here at Naenae College and are the key to the success of our
rangatahi.
  Next week will also see the start of building developments for the
College so there will be some changes to where the Administration
team is and we will keep you informed. 
Ngā mihi manaaki
Nic Richards, Principal

WHAT'S COMING UP: 

General Enquiries: 

Email: admin@naenae-college.school.nz
or ring us 04 567 7175 during office
hours. We are happy to help you. 

Find out what's happening through

our website:
www.naenae-college.school.nz
or our Facebook page or Instagram

Absent from school or running late? 
Email: Absent@nnc.school.nz

Whakatauki:

Iti rearea, kahikatea tei tei, ka taea

Even the small rearea bird can ascend to
the great heights of the
Kahikatea tree



Mobile Dental clinic

returns in term 2

Dear Parents /Caregivers, 

We are the Capital Dental Mobile clinic. We will be at

Naenae College during term 2; providing free basic

dental care under the Ministry of Health Service

Agreement for school students below 18 years of age.

If you would like your child to be seen by Capital

Dental Mobile Clinic. Simply click this link

https://www.dentistwellington.co.nz/form/patient-

medical-history and you will be directed to our

website and please choose MOBILE on the preferred

practice. (Please note that this website is completely

secure and your information will remain confidential.).

 Feel free to contact us if you have any questions or

concerns about the above.
02102974020 / mobile@capitaldental.co.nz

Kind regards,
Capital Dental Mobile Clinic Team

https://www.dentistwellington.co.nz/form/patient-medical-history
https://www.dentistwellington.co.nz/form/patient-medical-history
mailto:mobile@capitaldental.co.nz




Isaac Tua, Hannah Smith, Kobe Smith, Kayleigh Cronje', Tamarau

Nohotima and Waiari Nohotima are members of the U16 Wellington

Mixed Touch Team. They have worked hard fundraising, training

and weekend camps to prepare for National Youth Touch

Championships held in Christchurch 10-12 February, playing

against Nelson and Counties Mnaukau. They arrived and word from

management is "Kids are super excited" 

Well done to our athletes, Hoani, Norah, Te Tau Hou, and Zinh Yee.

Kia kaha, kia manawanui!!

National Youth Touch Rugby

Champs










NNC Makes cricket come back!




Following an 8-year hiatus Naenae returned to the pitch

to play St Pats. Silverstream in the T-20 grade. Highlights

from the game - Daviam and Tyrus bowled 3 out, James

and Tyrus retired on 25 and we didn't get bowled out!

 Thanks to team organizers and Yr13 students Patrick and

Daviam . Also, Heather Macmillan, Mr Eade, Mr Turi and

Mr K showing out to support the team.

Thanks to Patrick's dad for donation of cricket pads and

gloves. We are also on the look out for white pants. Please

email the sports office sport@naenae-college.school.nz

mailto:sport@naenae-college.school.nz




Congratulations 
Caitlin!

The Upper Hutt

Roller Skating Club

hosted the CSW

event on March 3-

5, Caitlin won three

events including: 

 Junior Solo Dance
 Open Figures 
Open Mini

Precision.



Hire our facilities!

Te Whanau Tahi Marae 
$350 per night 

School Hall from
$60 per hour &
Student Kitchen 
$50 per hour 

Enquire today: admin@naenae-college.school.nz 


